MSU RETIREES ASSOCIATION
BOARD MEETING MINUTES

 November 2, 2011
The meeting of the MSU Retirees Association was held on Wednesday, November 2, 2011, at 10:00 a.m. in room 125 Nisbet Building.

Present:  Stephanie Barch,   John Forsyth,  Gale Gower, Jerry Hull, Andy Johanson, Tony Kleibecker,  Al LeBlanc,   Marilyn Rothert, Patrick Scheetz, Joan Smith, Ron Smith, Brenda Spackman, Bob Wenner, 

The meeting was called to order at 10:00 a.m.  Bob Wenner moved that the September meeting minutes be approved, as corrected.  Motion was seconded by Marilyn Rothert and approved.

Treasurer’s Report:  Bob Wenner distributed the financial statement (July to October 2011), indicating that July and August figures are final, while September and October may still have some changes.  He indicated that we have not yet received notification from the Development Fund of any donations to MSURA in recent months, however he had received $640 in subscription income which is not yet reflected on the statement. 
Vice President Report:  Ron Smith indicated there may now be an glitch in the December speaker’s schedule and if that is the case we may have no speaker program for December.  The next speaker is Bob Boa on Thursday, November 8th.  We do not yet have a January speaker but several have been mentioned and are being contacted. 

 President’s Report:  Patrick reiterated the group-oriented self-talk “we” enhances a team’s confidence and job performance.  Ron Smith indicated the “we” concept is well-known to individuals such as those who serve on the MSURA Board.
MSU Human Resources Update:  Tony Kleibecker reported that HR continues to focus on Health Care issues, and the consolidation of Retirement plans for existing employees.  Everyone should have received a recent mailing about the retirement plan consolidation which should make the investment options more clear to new and existing employees.  Retirees need not make any changes in their retirement investments.

Health Benefits Report: Marilyn report that the committee had met with Human Resources and it is very pleased to announce that the University will fund the “Best Doctors”  service which will be available to all retirees beginning January 1, 2012.  This is a national service that can be utilized to obtain more information on diagnosis and treatments, second opinions, or more information on a particular health situation.  This service will review biopsies, diagnosis and treatment plans.  It is important and forward thinking of MSU to fund this because increasingly patients are being called upon to make more and more complicated health care decisions.  This is a totally voluntary program, so that employees/retirees are not required to use it, but it will be there for use by simply making a phone call.  It is expected that many physicians, especially those in family practice, will welcome the service and not view it as yet another “watchdog”.  It is resource for individuals to obtain better care and there is no cost for the service.  Tony indicated that the service will cost the University $350,000; however that cost is negligible if it prevents unnecessary surgery, and/or solves some of the diagnostic mysteries that occur regularly.  Renee Rivard stopped into the meeting to indicate that the communications for the Best Doctors’ service is not yet finalized but that she will share draft information with our group.
Gale Gower indicated that except for a few days, she has volunteers for the office through the December academic calendar. 

After discussion it was decided that recent retiree names and departments would NOT be printed in upcoming Spartan Senior newsletters due to privacy concerns that some retirees may have.

Membership Committee:  John Forsyth provided copies of the Table of Contents for the University of Wisconsin Living Ledger, indicating that the committee recommended that the President appointment a special committee to review the document in detail, to assure that those portions specific to the University of Wisconsin, are revised to be applicable to Michigan and Michigan State University.  Patrick indicated that Jerry Hull and Rosemary had previously purchased a copy of the Living Ledger and were using it as a foundation in their preparation of a MSU Retiree Handbook.  Jerry indicated that he found the UW document to be very valuable in its current form and that other retirees were likely to also find it useful.  Andy Johanson was directed to place the UW Living Ledger on the MSURA web-site with the appropriate credit and disclaimer. 

John reported the committee urges MSURA to pursue member subscriptions via email to expiring members since the recent email appears to be resulting in increased subscription renewals.  The committee also believe increased emphasis should be placed on retiree donations to MSURA through the development fund, since such donation will be deductible.  The membership brochure is being revised by Kay Butcher and Fred Graham and should be available early next year. 

Newsletter:  Stephanie Barch was able to utilize MS-Publisher for the upcoming issue of the Spartan Senior.  Al LeBlanc recommended that the February and March local issues be combined since they are so close together and would save some funds.  Also it was pointed out that those who receive the newsletter by email receive it more quickly and can view all of the pictures in color.  With the combination of the February and March issues, it may be necessary to send a special email out to remind people to sign up for the spring luncheon, as that seems to be the primary reason for having the two issues. installed for use with the next newsletter.  
Andy indicated that the image depository on the web-site is listed in the “Other” category.

United Way Report: Bob Wenner reported that donors and amount donated to the Community Charitable Campaign is down considerably from the same time last year.  Currently we have 160 donors compared to 200 last year and $34,785 donated compared to $42,402 last year.  It also seems as if the mail is slacking off already this year.  

Old Newsboys:  Brenda urged everyone to come out to support the Old Newsboys shoe and boot drive since the need in the Greater Lansing Area is larger than it has been in the past.

The next meeting of this group will be Wednesday, December 7, 2011 at 10 a.m. in Room 125 Nisbet Building.  The meeting adjourned at 11:25 a.m. 
Respectfully submitted,

Joan G. Smith, Secretary
